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Colleagues, 
 
I am writing to share the news that after six years of outstanding service, Dr. Yvette 
Roubideaux has informed me that she is leaving the Department at the end of June. 
Dr. Roubideaux has been a valued member of the HHS leadership team since the 
beginning of the Obama Administration. She was a member of the HHS Transition Team 
and was later nominated by the President to serve as Director of the Indian Health Service 
(IHS) and confirmed in May 2009. In 2013, the President nominated her for a second four-
year term as Director of IHS. In February, she transitioned to her current position as Senior 
Advisor to the Secretary for American Indians and Alaska Natives when it was determined 
that a provision in a 2009 Appropriations Act limits the time that certain nominees can serve 
in an Acting position. 
 
Dr. Roubideaux’s passion and commitment to improve health care for American Indians and 
Alaska Natives has been evident in her time at the Indian Health Service. She has been key 
in the President’s efforts to increase resources at IHS, not just for the hospitals and clinics 
but also for purchased and referred care and the contract support costs that support tribal 
self-governance. During her tenure as Director, we also saw the permanent reauthorization 
of the Indian Health Care Improvement Act and Dr. Roubideaux made major contributions 
to implement provisions of the Affordable Care Act that impact American Indians and Alaska 
Natives. 
 
Dr. Roubideaux has been instrumental in developing systems and structures to ensure 
IHS’s ability to fulfill its mission well into the future. Under her leadership, IHS made 
significant progress on increasing access to quality health care by increasing the number of 
sites that are implementing patient-centered medical homes from 38 in 2009 to 172 in 2014, 
and achieving 100% of all IHS hospitals with obstetric services to receive national 
designations as Baby Friendly. 
 
Please join me in thanking Dr. Roubideaux for her service and commitment to the 
Department and the American people, and we wish her the best in her future endeavors. 
 
 

Sylvia M. Burwell 
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